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President’s Message
They say time flies when
you’re having fun!  With
how quickly my tenure as
ASMC Washington Chapter
President has flown by --- I
have had “LOADS” of fun!  I
want to personally thank the
Washington Chapter
Executive Board, Committee
Members and Volunteers for
your initiative and the
exceptional support all
provided over the last year.
The Chapter has thrived
thanks to your efforts!  I am
thrilled that Gretchen
Anderson, who will become
Washington Chapter
President in June, already has
plans for even a better year in
2015-2016.  However, we
still have some exciting
activities and opportunities
planned for this year!
Balloting is underway for
2015-2017 Washington

STAY CONNECTED
Washington Chapter of the American Society of Military Comptrollers is on Facebook.
Scan this QR Code to “like us” on Facebook and start receiving up-to-date information.

http://www.washington-asmc.org
PO Box 16237 Arlington, VA 22215-1237

Ms. Ariane Whittemore, Assistant Deputy
Commandant, Programs and Resources,
Headquarters Marine Corps

Chapter Officers.  You can
vote at the 21 May luncheon
or on our website
(http://www.washington-
asmc.org/upcoming-special-
activities_1.html) and I
encourage all to vote!  We
have a robust group of
volunteers, led by Jeff
Norris, participating in our
21 May Community Service
Event at Walter Reed
National Military Medical
Center in support of
America’s injured service
members.  Thank you, Jeff
for organizing another great
Community Service Event!
At our Washington Chapter
luncheon on 18 June, I look
forward to recognizing the
scholastic acumen of 21
exceptional high school
students.  I hope you will
join me in presenting our
FY15 ASMC Scholarships

to these impressive young
men and women!  Also at
the June luncheon we will
inaugurate the new
Washington Chapter
Officers!  Our first two
mini-courses (Cost benefit
Analysis and Internal
Controls) offered by
Management Concepts in
April were a great success.
We’re incorporating
Lessons Learned from these
first two courses into
offerings later this year.
Stay tuned to the
Washington Chapter
website for upcoming
courses planned for August
and November.
It is now time for me to bid
you FAIR WINDS AND
FOLLOWING SEAS as I
turnover the Washington
Chapter to the able and

talented Gretchen.  It has been
my honor to serve you, because
you serve our Great Nation!
God Bless you, your Families
and may God Bless America!



2Luncheon Recaps
January 2014
(Sponsored by Washington Chapter DoD

Members)

Speaker: Vice Admiral Frank Pandolfe
Director for Strategic Plans and Policy
Joint Staff, J-5

February 2015
(Sponsored by Washington Chapter Air Force Members)

Speaker: Honorable Jamie M. Morin, Director of Cost
 Assessment and Program Evaluation Department of Defense

Topic: How do we strengthen our national defense in this
time of fiscal uncertainty?

March 2015
Washington-ASMC Held the National Capital Region
PDI 2015 Program

Topic: Real Change Will Transform DOD FM
This year’s program boasted speakers from across the DoD providing an opportunity to hear leadership’s
perspective on our Nation’s most pressing fiscal challenges. In addition to the great turnout, thanks to the
generosity of the PDI attendees, we collected 222 pounds of food and $120 of cash that we donated to the
Capital Area Food Bank.  Thank you to all that donated!!!!

For Presentation Materials:
http://washington-asmcnationalcapitalregionpdi.org/recorded-2015-pdi-presentations/
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Upcoming Events

Date Event Description
May 21, 2015 ASMC Washington Chapter Monthly Luncheon Meeting - Early

Start Time (11:00)
May 21, 2015 ASMC Volunteer Event - Yellow Ribbon Fund

May 27- 29, 2015 ASMC National PDI (New Orleans)

May 29, 2015 ASMC Washington Chapter Ballots for 2015-2017 Officers Due

June 18, 2015 June luncheon: Recognize Scholarship Winners/Inauguration of
New Leadership ^

July 22, 2015 ASMC Washington Chapter Golf Tournament

For more information these events please visit: More information

^FOR ASMC Washington Chapter Ballot for 2015-2017 Officers
Please Vote using link below:
http://www.washington-asmc.org/upcoming-special-activities_1.html

http://www.washington-asmc.org/upcoming-special-activities_1.html
http://www.washington-asmc.org/upcoming-special-activities_1.html
http://www.washington-asmc.org/upcoming-special-activities_1.html
http://www.washington-asmc.org/Home.html
http://www.washington-asmc.org/upcoming-special-activities_1.html
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Recognitions
Congratulations to the National Award Members from our
Chapter:

§ In the Chapter Award Categories, the Washington Chapter
.received Five Star Recognition & Community Service

§ The Corporate Member of the Year Winner is ; theCalibre
Distinguished Winner is Deloitte.

§ Meritorious Small Team Award goes to our very own BRAC
.Consolidation Team

§ One of our Chapter members, , wasMr. Stephen Allenbach
identified as Meritorious winner in the Budgeting category.

§ The Washington Chapter Distinguished Service Award winner is
Ms. Debra Delmar.

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=blue+ribbons&view=detailv2&&&id=8764ACE2E3E8E2586405CBD60F2FAF35BEB0E305&selectedIndex=16&ccid=p5RuPVVa&simid=608018660745744264&thid=JN.BNxBwA5K04FAqw8gqb2mqA
http://www.washington-asmc.org/
http://www.asmconline.org/certification/cdfm-information
http://www.washington-asmc.org/Home.html
http://armedservices.house.gov/index.cfm/press-releases?ContentRecord_id=F24723C3-BAE3-41D4-AAEE-2178AFFD1C89
http://www.defense.gov/Speeches/Speech.aspx?SpeechID=1936
http://www.whitehouse.gov/sites/default/files/omb/legislative/sap/114/saphr1735r_20150512.pdf
http://www.asmconline.org/2015/05/house-passes-fy2016-defense-authorization-bill-over-white-house-veto-threat/
http://www.asmconline.org/
http://www.washington-asmc.org/upcoming-special-activities_1.html
http://washington-asmcnationalcapitalregionpdi.org/recorded-2015-pdi-presentations/
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Working with Congress
By: Office of the Secretary of Defense (OSD)

Congressional relations are an essential function in every Federal agency.  It’s how the Executive Branch

works with the people’s representatives in Congress, which is a separate and equal branch of government

and the source of legislation, appropriations, and oversight.

As in the Armed Services, the Office of the Secretary of Defense (OSD) divides responsibility for working

with Congress between two separate offices:

(1) The Office of the Assistant Secretary of Defense for Legislative Affairs which deals with the

authorizing committees, the Senate and House Armed Services Committees or SASC and HASC as

they are commonly known, and other committees having oversight of national security, and

(2) Budget and Appropriations Affairs (BAA) which is part of the OSD Comptroller organization.

By law, BAA is responsible for working with the House and Senate appropriations committees --

the HAC and SAC – and their Defense subcommittees.

The liaison mission in OSD Comptroller is to serve as a conduit between Congress and the

Department, explaining the President’s Budget request and fostering bipartisan Congressional support

for Defense program resources.  They do this primarily by working with Committee staff members.

It’s challenging and rewarding work. Committee staffers are knowledgeable and dedicated.  They are

charged by Members of Congress to apply stringent oversight to budget requests and the execution of

funds for Defense programs.  The liaison’s job requires knowledge of the programs in their portfolios and

an understanding of committee views and those of staff members.   With this background, they are able

to help program managers and other stakeholders to better communicate the merits and requirements of

the Defense organization on Capitol Hill.

In this back-and-forth, DoD financial managers can play an essential role. You may be called upon to

provide a “response to query” for a Congressional office or committee, for example, or you may be asked

to brief a staffer.   In either case, there are some guidelines that will serve you well:

· Communicate with all Congressional stakeholders honestly, clearly, ethically, and in a non-

partisan manner.

· If briefing staff members, a prep-brief is a good idea.  Consider the reason for the briefing and

your objectives.  Work out any disagreements, and identify weak areas in the presentation before

the meeting.
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· Employ accurate information.  Thoroughly vet your response so that you have the latest thinking

on an issue.  Remember that the Department is large and decisions are made every day that could

affect your program.

· Timeliness is also critical.  Many times Congressional staffers are asking questions that need very

quick response as they work on mark-ups, conferences, or floor action.  There may be many others

who will have views on a particular program or issue.  So it’s important that the Department’s

position is properly presented in time for decision makers to take it into account.

By following these guidelines, you can help us to earn and maintain Congressional trust for program

execution.   Delivering what we promise is what Congress expects.

Another key to a successful Congressional relations effort is to cultivate productive relationships.  The

liaison team’s skill in this area will be called upon in the weeks and months ahead, as they adjust to

changes on Capitol Hill caused by the recent election.  With a Republican majority in the new Congress,

Senate leadership has changed. Committees will be headed by new chairmen, and a full schedule of

hearings is expected.

Key staff members are also changing roles.  Some may be trading portfolios or even moving on.  Liaisons

will need to meet and brief the new staffers with responsibility for Defense financial issues.  The liaisons’

job is to ensure that DoD’s voice is heard, especially on key issues.

That’s important, because -- as they work to build new relationships – they may also need to deal with

pressing issues that won’t wait:   The Fiscal Year (FY) 2015 budget is currently being executed.  A budget

for FY 2016 is due to be rolled out next month.  The financial aspects of the U.S. response to ISIL in Iraq

and Ebola in West Africa are on everyone’s priorities list.  And steady progress must continue in auditing

the complex financial books of the Department of Defense.  Congress is interested in all of these issues

and more.

The Role of ASMC Professionals

In the effort to keep Congressmen and their staffs informed about the financial aspects of DoD, financial

managers across the organization continue to have a vital role.  You are the keepers of the data that

liaisons depend on.  When – in answer to questions -- you supply accurate, vetted information in a timely

manner, you are helping to promote DoD’s message on Capitol Hill and instilling confidence in our

organization.

In short, it takes a team of Congressional liaisons and expert financial analysts to ensure that Congress

understands the Department and its requirements.  Working together, we help to make certain that the

men and women of the Armed Forces have the resources they need to carry out their mission.
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House passes FY2016 Defense Authorization bill over White
House veto threat
Tuesday, May 19th, 2015

The House passed its version of the FY2016 Defense Authorization bill, 269-151 last week. The vote was
primarily along party lines as 228 Republicans were joined by 41 Democrats in voting for the bill. Only 8
Republicans voted against the bill.

The House bill authorizes $515 billion for the Department of Defense (DoD) and the Department of Energy (DoE)
nuclear weapons program.  The authorized amount for the base DoD budget is about $496 billion.

The bill also authorizes $89 billion for FY2016 Overseas Contingency Operations (OCO) funding. The president
requested $50.9 billion for OCO. The additional $38.3 billion in the House bill is for O&M requirements from the
base bill.

Including base funding in the OCO account (considered emergency and not counted against the budget caps)
allows the House to authorize $585 billion ($496 billion in base funds and $89 billion in OCO) for DoD in
FY2016. This is essentially the same as the president’s request for total DoD funding ($534 billion in base funding
and $51 billion in OCO).

Most Democrats strongly disapprove of this approach because they say it could lead to large cuts in nondefense
spending. They call for a solution to sequestration that would increase nondefense as well as defense funding.

Defense Secretary Ash Carter also decried the use of this method of increasing defense finding. In his testimony
before the Senate Appropriations Committee Carter said “while this approach clearly recognizes that the budget
total we’ve requested is needed, the avenue it takes is just as clearly a road to nowhere.” Carter further said the
House proposal “risks undermining support for a mechanism – OCO – meant to fund incremental costs of overseas
conflicts in Afghanistan, Iraq, and elsewhere.”

The White House reacted strongly to the House bill issuing a Statement of Administration Policy (SAP) that
threatened a presidential veto. The SAP expressed strong concerns that “shifting base budget resources into
OCO…fails to provide a stable, multi-year budget on which defense planning is based.”

The House FY2016 Defense Authorization bill would provide military personnel with a 2.3 percent pay raise by
allowing the current pay raise calculation procedures to go into effect, unless the president recommends an
alternative. The president has requested a 1.3 percent military pay raise for FY2016.

To continue reading, please go to article.

For more news and updates, visit
http://www.asmconline.org

from the National ASMC

National News
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Training and Education
Attention Members!

ASMC Washington Chapter Training & Education initiative

The ASMC Washington Chapter is sponsoring Management Concepts
mini courses:

The ASMC Washington Chapter will be sponsoring
additional mini courses offered by Management

Concepts.  Courses will be conducted in August, November
and February.  These courses are funded by the chapter and

are available free to chapter members.  Specific course
offerings, dates and registration information will be

announced on our chapter website in the next couple of
weeks.

Specific registration information will
be available soon. Watch for details on our web site, Facebook page, Info Net

and emails.
If you have any questions please contact Terry Placek, Training & Education

Committee co-chair, terryplacek@yahoo.com

http://www.employmentblawg.com/wp-content/uploads/2011/11/learning-management-systems.jpg
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Andrea Clark, CDFM-A*
Andrew Carlisle*

Anna Lee*
Bret Roberts, CDFM-A*

Courtney Bruce*
Nicole Lee, CDFM-A*

Noemi Contreras-Woods*

Carmen Green*
Christine Allen*

Cindy McMullen*
Daniel Mullery, CDFM-A*

Debra McKoy*
Jason Happ*

Jeniece Birchett*
Jim Jewett*

Jin Pyo*
Kevin Stephens*

Michael Woo*
Sri Prithvi*

Thomas Bellamy, CDFM-A*

CDFM Corner
THE ASMC OFFERS THE CERTIFIED DEFENSE FINANCIAL MANAGER (CDFM) EDUCATIONAL PROGRAM
AND CERTIFICATION DESIGNATION TO THOSE PERSONS DESIRING TO DEMONSTRATE PROFICIENCY

IN THE CORE ASPECTS OF DEFENSE FINANCIAL MANAGEMENT. FOR MORE INFORMATION, VISIT
HTTP://WWW.ASMCONLINE.ORG/CERTIFICATION/CDFM-INFORMATION

Congratulations to the Washington Chapter’s new CDFMs!

Have something you want to see in the next newsletter?
Send us your ideas!

Contact mohammad.kohistani@ey.com
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Deloitte's Federal Practice has
over 6,600 dedicated
professionals who work with
government agencies to deliver
award-winning solutions to
complex business challenges. By
drawing on industry-leading
practices across government and business, Deloitte
applies a mix of private-sector perspective and public-
sector experience to help federal agencies in their efforts
to address today's biggest challenges while building a
stronger foundation for tomorrow. Learn more
at www.deloitte.com/federal

Featured Corporate Members

http://www.deloitte.com/
http://www.deloitte.com/federal
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For over 40 years, KGS has been serving our government and commercial clients to help them
meet complex technology, data, business and mission challenges.  KGS, an ISO 9001:2008
certified company, has provided financial management support to DoD for over 20 years and to
DHS agencies since inception.  KGS provides audit readiness and remediation, financial
management and internal control support to defense agencies such as DHA, DTRA, CBDP,
Army MEDCOM, DLA, and others.  KGS has supported 11 unmodified (“clean”) financial
statement audit opinions in DoD entities, more than any firm in industry.  Likewise, at USCG,
KGS helped remediate property accounting weaknesses allowing both Coast Guard and DHS to
achieve their first clean opinion.  KGS was recently selected by the US Coast Guard (USCG)
Civil Engineering Division to provide continued capital acquisition program, internal controls,
and audit sustainment support to the USCG's Civil Engineering Construction in Progress (CIP)
programs. KGS was also selected by USCG as a member of two teams to provide audit
remediation, accounting; financial management; internal control; property management; and
financial management human resources strategy development and implementation support.

At our newest DHS client, FEMA, KGS provides Grants Management Training and Technical
Assistance to grantees within Region II, including New York, New Jersey, Puerto Rico, and the
US Virgin Islands. KGS applies instructional design methodologies to develop classroom and
virtual training on topics pertaining to financial, operational, and compliance management of the
portfolio of FEMA Region II's Preparedness, Disaster, and Non-Disaster grants. KGS will also
provide tailored technical assistance to grantees to help transfer new skills to the workplace.

At our largest civilian agency client, the Veterans Administration, KGS has provides prime
infrastructure and database support for the Veterans Affairs (VA) Financial Services Center
(FSC) since 1997, supporting over 15 million Electronic Data Interchange (EDI) transactions
annually across multiple portals and applications. KGS on-site personnel have provided a wide
range of information technology services for the FSC’s installed infrastructure, including custom
applications and COTS products. We measure our shared success as a mission-critical partner of
the FSC by enabling its growth as a franchise fund while providing expert personnel who
maintain FSC systems at an unprecedented 99+% availability rate.
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President
Mrs. Ariane L. Whittemore

ariane.whittemore@usmc.mil
703.614.3435

President Elect
Ms. Gretchen V. Anderson

gretchen.v.anderson.civ@mail.mil
703-571-9206

Secretary
Ms.Susan G. Sweatt

susan.sweatt@usmc.mil
703.692.5451

Treasurer
Ms. Raquel Kuhfahl

raquel.kuhfahl@usmc.mil
571.256.2735

DoD Vice President
Ms. Cynthia L. Curry

cynthia.l.curry.civ@mail.mil
703.697.4542

DoD Assistant Secretary
Ms. Hannah Francis

hannah.l.francis.civ@mail.mil
703.693.1102

Army Vice President
 Ms. Cynthia Crippen-Black

cynthia.d.crippenblack.civ@mail.mil
703-545-9316

Army Assistant Secretary
Ms. Dionne Bailey

dionne.m.bailey.civ@mail.mil
703-545-1170

Navy Vice President
Ms. Sandra Wright

sandra.wright1@navy.mil
202.685.1527

Navy Assistant Secretary
Ms. Veronica Trent-Walton

veronica.trent@navy.mil
703.695.2913

Marine Corps Vice President
Ms. Jane Roberts

jane.roberts@usmc.mil
703.955.1469

Marine Corps Assistant Secretary
Mr. Jonathan R. Newell

 jonathan.r.newell@usmc.mil
571.256.8740

Air Force Vice President
SMSgt Roderick C. Lewis Sr.

roderick.c.lewis.mil@mail.mil
240.612.9057

Air Force Assistant Secretary
SMSgt Kelly Wismer

kelly.wismer.1@us.af.mil
240.612.9036

Coast Guard Vice President
LTJG Mark Sanchez, CDMF-A
mark.m.sanchez@uscg.mil

202.475.5450
Coast Guard Assistant Secretary

Ms. Stacy Spadafora
stacy.e.spadafora@uscg.mil

202.372.3610

Corporate/Retiree Vice President
Ms. Deb Del Mar

debra.delmar@vanguard-llc.com
703.593.6667

Corporate/Retiree Secretary
Ms. Rita Finney

rfinney@savantage.net
301-938-8198

Secretary-Designate
Ginger Schmid

ginger.l.schmid2.civ@mail.mil
703-614-6521

Washington Chapter
2014-2015 Executive Board

Chapter Officers

mailto:ginger.l.schmid2.civ@mail.mil
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Outreach and Publicity
                                                                      Chair: Wayne Whiten and Jeff Norris

Veniceza "Vee" Critton Competition veniceza.g.critton.civ@mail.mil 703-695-6458
Jeff Norris Community Service  jnorris@kpmg.com 202-533-4024
Dan Olden Membership dolden@kpmg.com 202-533-5183
Rocky Wilber Photographer rocky.wilber@dfas.mil 571-372-7190
Mo Kohistani Newsletter Managing Editor mohammad.kohistani@ey.com 571-213-3709
Wayne Whiten Webmaster wayne.whiten@calibresys.com 703-797-8831

           Nominating
Chair: Ariane Whittemore

Cynthia Curry DOD VP cynthia.l.curry.civ@mail.mil 703-697-4542
Cynthia Crippen-Black Army VP cynthia.d.crippenblack.civ@mail.mil 703-692-5746
Sandra Wright Navy VP sandra.wright1@navy.mil 202-685-1527
Jane Roberts USMC VP jane.roberts@usmc.mil 703-955-1469
SMSgt Lewis Air Force VP roderick.c.lewis.mil@mail.mil 240-612-9057
LT Sanchez USCG VP mark.m.sanchez@uscg.mil 202-475-5450
Deb Delmar Corporate/Retired VP debra.delmar@vanguard-llc.com 703-593-6667

           Training and Education
             Chair: Terry Placek and Millie Thompson

Edson Barbosa CDFM barbosaEN@state.gov      202-736-7357
Wendy Pouliot Awards/Essay Chair wendy.pouliot.civ@mail.mil      703-697-0156
Lisa Donahue Scholarship lisa.j.donahue.civ@mail.mil      703-697-5011
Milford E. Thompson Luncheon milford.thompson@navy.mil       202-685-1524
Terry Placek Training & Education terryplacek@yahoo.com      703-599-4514

        PDI
Chair: Deb DelMar

Ramni Abdul-Jalaal PDI Silent Auction ramni.abdul-jalaal.civ@mail.mil            703- 692-2015
Deb Del Mar Regional PDI debra.delmar@vanguard-llc.com           703-593-6667

Audit
Chair: Ann McDermott

ann-cecile.mcdermott@usmc.mil
703-614-1150

Washington Chapter
2014-2015 Executive Board

Committee Chairs

mailto:barbosaEN@state.gov
mailto:ramni.abdul-jalaal.civ@mail.mil
mailto:veniceza.g.critton.civ@mail.mil
mailto:wayne.whiten@calibresys.com
mailto:ann-cecile.mcdermott@usmc.mil

